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MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE CRIMINAL COURTS RULES COUNCIL APPROVED
PARLIAMENT HOUSE, MONDAY 27 APRIL 2015
Present:

Lord Justice Clerk (Chair)
Joe Moyes, Deputy Principal Clerk of Justiciary (in place of the Principal Clerk)
Lord Turnbull 

Lady Dorrian
Sheriff Frank Crowe

Sheriff William Gilchrist

John Hamilton, Q.C.

Murdo MacLeod, Q.C.

Elspeth MacDonald, Scottish Government 
Professor James Chalmers, University of Glasgow
Jennifer Harrower, Head of High Court Division, COPFS 
Yvonne Taylor, Sheriff Clerk
Catriona Dalrymple, Crown Office
Ian Dickson, Scottish Legal Aid Board
Secretariat:
Edward McHugh, Deputy Legal Secretary to the Lord President
Graham Crombie, Rules Rewrite Team

Roddy MacPherson, Justiciary Office (Minutes) 
Apologies:
Lord Justice General (Gill)
Keith Stirling, JP
Branislav Sudjic, Solicitor

Robert Burnett, Solicitor 
Jim Andrews, Victim Support Scotland
Item 1: welcome, apologies and introductions
1. The Lord Justice Clerk welcomed those present and tendered the above apololgies. He indicated that it was intended this meeting discuss only the proposed Rule changes relating to the introduction of the Sheriff Appeal Court. Members approved this approach. He informed the Council that appeals under the Extradition Act 2003 would remain within the domain of the High Court.
Item 2: minutes and matters arising

2. The minutes of the meeting of 20 October 2014 were approved. With the approval of members, consideration of matters arising was deferred until the meeting of 25 May 2015. 
Item 3: Sheriff Appeal Court
3. There was a discussion regarding the Rules relating to remits to the High Court of Justiciary from the Sheriff Appeal Court. There may be minor changes to be made. 
4. The purpose of the Rule (19.11) regarding “entering appearance” was discussed and it was decided to leave it as it is for now. The current practical operation of appeals may render this Rule unnecessary and out-dated. Sheriff Crowe indicated he would make some inquiries. 

5. With regard to a reference from the Sheriff Appeal Court Mr Hamilton sought clarification of the Rule on intimation being made to any interested person including the phrase “including the Lord Advocate”. Perhaps intimation was intended on the Advocate General? 
6. Sheriff Crowe raised a possible alteration to Form 19E.1-B regarding the judgment of the Sheriff Appeal Court. Sheriff Gilchrist raised a point regarding new Section 194ZH of the Criminal Procedure Act 1995 (Section 174 appeals) and that reference to the High Court should read as the Sheriff Appeal Court.
7. The points raised will be considered by LPPO and continued to the next meeting to allow further clarification as required. A “clean copy” of the Rules will be considered at the May meeting. 
AOCB

8. The Lord Justice Clerk informed members that following a recent legislative change it was not permitted for a member of the Council to also be a Member of the Scottish Parliament. He also advised that there had been a technical error in the drafting of European Protection Order instrument (Form 61.6.B). It was proposed that this be corrected by an amending instrument as soon as possible. The Council agreed to that course of action.
9. Elspeth MacDonald expressed her thanks to the Council for the work undertaken on European Protection Orders instrument.
10. The next meeting is on Monday 25 May 2015 at 1030 am.  
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